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JOSEPH FREDERICK GAZZA

ATTORNEY AT LAW '\ R
P.O. Box 969 5 OeoeN LANE \b)e
Quocue, New York 11959 \ ! WR 290
(516)653-5766 (DAY AND EVENING) th
March 18, 1996 &
oLy
Pine Barrens Credit Clearinghouse P
P.0. Bax 587

25 anrise Hidway Seoond Floor
CGreat River, New Yark 11739-0587

Fe: Ampeml of Credit Allocation to parcels itemized below

Dear Comission Menbexrs,

Trank you for aomarting the Pire Parrens credits on several of the parcels of Core
Pine 1ands owed by the undersigned. T respectfully reqest reamsideration of your
determirations as set forth below and would like to appear before your Camission to present
arally ny apsl. 'nﬂ_sreqastisnadeinamczdatewithphnaam&eﬂit&ugranw
p-9.

Re:  SCIMHO00-215,2-1-28 PRC=.24 PEC Requrt =1
Feagms: Parcel is a 1.33 ac. single and separate 1ot an a £iled subdivision tap with roads

provided
Re:  SCIMHO00-238-2-4 PC=3.07 PEC Rerpested=3.78
Feasn: Parcel has two road frontages and CR-200 lots oould Ye created without new roads

thus 200,000 s.f. should eqml 1 development right.

Re:  SCTIMHS00-2080-2-51 PRC=.10 _PEC Requested = 1

Reasn: Parcel is a .28 ac. single and semrate 1ok an a filed subdivision mep with reads provided.
Re: SCIMH900-280-2-53 PRC=.10 PEC requested = 1

Reasn:Parcel is a .05 acre single and separate 1ot on a filed sibdivision map with roads provided.
Re: SCIMEO00-280-2-55 PEC =.10 PEC requested = 1

Reasn: Parcel is a .06 acre simgle and searate 1ok an a filed subdivision rap with roads provided.
Re: SCIMEOS00-280-2-61 PC = .10 PEC requested = 1

Reasn: Parcel is a .25 acre single and separate 1ot an 2 filed subdivision wep with roads provided.
Re: SCIMES0D-304-3-1 PC =6.47 PRC recuested = 7.83

Reasns: Parcel has extensive road frontage and also marerous dead end streets an adjoining
suixdivision mep vhich could be additioml acess far further subdivision of the (R-200 zoned tract.
Re:  SCIMiS00-334-1-21 PEC 1.78 PEC recuested = 2.16

Parce! is a 9.92 ac. tract with tiree dead end strests on adjacent subdivision mep which could be
utilized for fuhore subdivision of this CR-200 zxed tract.

T oppose Taving to my for a title search on my various properties to satisfy your Clear-
irghouse. Ianpze;aredbogiveymamrgaﬁl&SalemadarﬂmAffidztvitoE‘ﬁtlebeitl-as
alvays been the huyer's expense to dotain a title certification. .

For exanple, far e to dotain yor sapested .10 PEC for my .28 ac. parcel 900-280-2-51 the
paparwork alore will cost me:

(1) 30 year title abstract..cesseecsraccccscecnces eesnnesea$400.00(minimm)
(2) Possibly @ SVEY..ceescsccscsccscannase OEOO0EO00A0000 ?
(3) Preparation of the Cnservation Fasament..c.cceeceseses «Jegal Fees
(4) Filing Fee with Comty ClerKeeeeersnscccenans ceneeneess$52.00 +
(5) O=rtified copy provided by Title (o. of easavent
0 OOMESSidNeeaecsaccnss cesscrsssacanarasacs secsessesa$100. +

$°52 minimm +






O

Isittl'ei:ﬂ:mtofyurmmﬂssimfcn:partidmnfs in this program $o proceed with various

1egpl documents withoot aonsulting an attormey. Wat attomey is going to spend the tine and effart to

aoplete a PEC aplication for less then $1000.00?7 This at an absolute minimm it's going to
cost $1552.00 in peperwark for .10 of PRC. For this reasm it is necessary to give mare credits
for owners' lad and then to dewelop better receiving areas if the progrem is going to work.

Respectfully suhmitted,

N\ £
— \ l7
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Proceedings 3

MR. TRIPP: We are going to
commence the hearing concerning the
appeal of Joseph Fredrick Gazza.
It’s the same notice as for the
preceding hearing.

MS. ROTH: This is a separate
transcript.

MR. TRIPP: The notice is
Exhibit 1 for this proceeding.

MR. GAZZA: Mr. Chairman,
Joseph Fredrick Gazza appearing.
Thank you for the opportunity to
attest your accreditation of the
parcels. I would like to consider
it not a contest but a review.

I know we are at early stages
in determining what Pine Barrens
credits are going to be allocated,
certainly very early stages as to
what Pine Barren credits are worth.
As you are aware, I submitted a
list of twenty parcels within the
Town of Southampton that I own for

determination as to credits.
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Proceedings 4

I have distributed a little
cover letter outlining four points
that I am going to ask the
Commission about, ask your
Commission about pertaining to
these twenty parcels. And I have a
list attached to this cover letter
which outlines the twenty parcels
that I own, their sizes, their
zone, it’'s PBC, Pine BRarrens
Credits that the Commission
determined would be appropriate.
And the requested PBC that I felt
would be more appropriate as a
larger number, of course.

MR. TRIPP: Do you have an
extra copy of this that we can mark
as an exhibit?

MR. GAZZA: Certainly.

MR. TRIPP: Could we mark as
Exhibit 2 the appeal letter for Mr.
Gazza, dated April 23, 1996 which
he has just described with an

attachment titled, Letters of
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Proceedings 5
Interpretation concerning Pine
Barrens credits of the lands of
Joseph Frederick Gazza concerning
lands within the core of the Pine
Barrens.

Just so I know where we are
going; you have received Letters of
Interpretation which would award
you 19.46 credits?

MR. GAZZA: That is right
on the money.

MR. TRIPP: You are
reqgquesting, you would like a
total of 29.09, approximately 9
and-a-half more?

MR. GAZZA: That’'s correct,
Mr. Chairman. That increase in
credits would follow if the Board
went along with my items 1 to 4
which I will go into right now.

Item Number 1 doesn’t pertain
to credit numbers, it pertains to
credit cost. When I sit down and I

try to determine what it’s going to
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Proceedings 6
cost me to get a credit to go
through the process, I reviewed the
booklet, I know that you were
originally called for a title
certification. You say that a
survey may be necessary, you talk
about a conservation easement which
is in the pamphlet, the booklet
that can be modified, that can be
reviewed, that must be recorded
against the title to the property.
That this document, a certified
copy of this document must be made
available for the Commission, and
an update on the title just as with
a regular closing. All the
documentation has to be in order in
order to eventually get that
certificate from the Commission and
whoever is going to sign it.

I am not sure yet stating
that I have this certain amount of
credits with each parcel. Each

parcel is a separate application.
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Proceedings 7
Now I have tried to figure out how
much the total --

MR. TRIPP: Let me just
interrupt you for a moment.

We have made a recommendation
to the Commission on this very
subject. It was discussed at the
last Commission meeting.

Commission members had a few
comments and the Commission is
going to my understanding, is adopt
a policy with respect to whether
title reports will be required or
assurance and under what
circumstances, when we would pay
for it. We could give you a copy
of that, but I think that
discussion which isn‘t immediately
germane to the immediate gquestion
here today, we could discuss more
efficiently if you had a copy of
that policy.

MR. GAZZA: Okay. To conclude

on that point, it comes out a

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 8
little over $1,500.00 in my opinion
to obtain each credit. Or not a
full credit, but each letter
stating that you have so much of a
credit per parcel. §1,500.00 rule
of thumb if you have to go through
the process.

And that does allocate a
$1,000.00 fee for an attorney to
handle the matter to appear before
the various meetings, to review the
title certification, to review the
easement to be placed on the
property, to handle the recording.
I don’t know of many attorneys that
would undertake a client for less
than $1,000.00 in any matter. So,
I think that is a reasonable
assumption.

So, moving onto point two,
the single and separate status of
lots. The Committee put together a
formula as I can relate to the Town

of Southampton, where my property
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Proceedings 9
is located, that if you have 5.55
acres, you get one right. I know
you use a decimal point but it
comes out 5.555. And I feel that
that is an arbitrary way of looking
at this because there is different
types of property and you just
can’'t put a blanket number on it,
you have to look at property
individually.

And, you have to lcok at a
parcel that may be a single and
separate parcel, that may have
rights, different than 100 acre
track. And the formula -- this
blanket formula doesn’t sit right
when you look at the 100 acre track
and the 5 acre track or the
half-acre lot. It just doesn’t sit
right.

If you are going to recognize
that a parcel has some legal rights
if it’'s under size, and I don’t

know whether you will or you won't,
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Proceedings 10
but if you are going to you are
going to have to establish first a
date, a date of when single and
separate is going to count.

And talking back and forth, I
heard other applicants, you just
can’'t pick dates out of the air or
Southampton’s date or Brockhaven’s
date. You’ve got to get a date and
then people can work from that date
and say if my land was a single and
separate lot from this day forward,
maybe I have certain rights. And if
it wasn‘t, I don’'t have certain
rights.

MR. GRECCO: Mr. Gazza, isn’'t
it true that each town has
different areas and each area has
different dates?

MR. GAZZA: That’'s correct.
And they have many complaining in
their zoning and different parcels
have to go back to different dates.

And if you are going to have to

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 11
review three towns and thirteen
dates, it's going to become a
nightmare, you are not going to
know.

MR. GRECCO: But you are
looking to establish single and
separate; right?

MR. GAZZA: As to who though,
that is my guestion.

MR. GRECCO: You are loocking
to establish single and separate?

MR. GAZZA: My lots are
single and separate.

MR. GRECCO: You are looking
to convince us of this?

MR. GAZZA: Correct.

MR. GRECCO: Wouldn’t it then
be incumbent upon you to tell us
what date is the controlling date
for single and separate as to what
date the Town for this area
up-zoned it, wouldn’t it be?

MR. GAZZA: If I was applying

for a variance.
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Proceedings 12

MR. GRECCO: You are an
attorney; is that right?

MR. GAZZA: That's correct.
If I was applying for a variance to
the Board of Appeals, a
Certification of Title for the
exact dates of nine parcels would
be provided.

MR. GRECCO: Whose burden
will that be?

MR. GAZZA: The applicant’s
burden.

MR. GRECCO: Why would it not
be your burden before this Board?

MR. GAZZA: That would be the
absolute minimum it goes up from
there for a title determination
only. As an attorney, I can certify
titles and I am prepared to because
I know that my parcels are single
and separate and I can take my
parcels prior to 1957 when there
was no zoning in the Town of

Southampton to satisfy everyone’s
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Proceedings 13
concern, Health Department
included.

But my guestion to you is,
possibly your authority doesn’t go
back to ‘57 in Southampton, or ’62
in Brookhaven, maybe your authority
is somewhat different.

MR. GRECCO: Wouldn't it seem
to be that you would come to us,
tell us this is the date because of
whatever reason? Just like you
would go before this Town Board and
sit, you know.

You were an attorney when you
picked up these parcels; right?

MR. GAZZA: That's correct.

MR. GRECCO: At that point
you had c¢onvinced yourself they
were single and separate not Jjust
on the word of a prior owner?

MR. GAZZA: No, I did my own
examination or had a title company.

MR. GRECCO: Why couldn’t you

then come back to us with your
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Proceedings T4
position as to what date is
controlling and all your
documentation which you have?

MR. GAZZA: Okay. Would you
like a certification on the twenty
parcels that they go back to 1957
for single and separate; would that
satisfy your concerns on the issue
of single and separate ownership?

MR. GRECCO: I am not certain
that I would take, with all do
respect, a certification from an
attorney/owner.

MR. GAZZA: I have been
through this before.

MR. GRECCO: Joe, with all do
respect, you are wearing two hats.

MR. GAZZA: The law states
that attorneys can certify titles,
I can certify my title.

MR. GRECCO: That is correct.

MR. GAZZA: I have
insurance. I carry liability on my

shoulders like Mr. Chairman does,
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Proceedings 15
and many other attorneys do. So,
that is a decision that should come
from maybe the whole Commission.

MR. GRECCO: Because of the
unusual circumstances, you being
the owner and the attorney, I think
I would defer that question to the
Board. But when you bought it,
someone gave you a single and
separate search?

MR. GAZZA: Title search, I
didn’'t do single and separate on
all twenty, some I did myself. You
know, I analyze properties myself,
I don’'t retain a title company for
every purchase. I buy a lot of
land.

MR. GRECCO;: But you want a
certificate from us that has to be
based on certain amounts of
evidence for an administrative
board and the burden is with you,
okay.

MR. GAZZA: Now we have this

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE {({516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 16
on the table, what year would you
would you like to go back to; would
you like to go back to the
beginning of the zoning from
Southampton?

MR. GRECCO: I would like to
hear from Mr. Milazzo on that one.

MR. MILAZZ0O: I would have to
see how the Town of Southampton
decides what single and separate
is.

MR. GAZZA: Mr. Duffy, as a
representative, we haven’t had
zoning before ’'57?

MR. DUFFY: That’'s correct.

MR. GRECCO: There was no
zoning in Southampton before 1957.

MR. DUFFY: If that was the
date that the first zoning code was
adopted.

MR. GRECCO: Single and
separate back to 1957 they would
have a right to build

notwithstanding the up-zoning; is
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Proceedings 17
that correct?

MR. DUFFY: That's correct.

MR. GRECCO: It might be
later in certain areas?

MR. DUFFY: 1In some cases it
would be, correct.,

MR. GRECCO: So, it would be
no further back to 1957.

MR. DUFFY: That is the
starting date for zoning in the
Town.

MR, MILAZZO: Does the Town
attorney have to pass for single
and separate?

MR. DUFFY: In some cases
they do.

MR. MILAZZO: So, there is no
Town attorney involvement?

MR. DUFFY: You have, vyes.

MR. GRECCO: So we
established a date.

MR. GAZZA: We put the
earliest date, it could make it

easier for me. Let’s take ‘57, I

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE {516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 18
like that date.

Next gquestion, we established
single and separate on a 20 by 100
lot. Is that a sufficient size lot
to grant a development right based
on single and separate ownership?

MR. TRIPP: Not necessarily.

MR. GAZZA: I agree.

MR. GRECCO: Okay.

MR. MILAZZO: If I can
interrupt for a second. I think
today’s is an appeal and what we
want to do is give you a chance to
present your case, get your record
developed. And I don’t know if you
want to have a free-forming dialog
between the applicant, that is up
to you. I just want to point that
out. The goal is to have a hearing
and have the applicant present his
case.

MR. GRECCO: Do you have any
other evidence regarding those lots

which you say should be single and
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Proceedings 18
separate?

MR. GAZZA: I have three 20
by 100 lots in item number
280-02-052, 053 and 055.

MR. PALLY: Wait a minute.

MR. GAZZA: Page 2, Section
0900, 280 block 2, they are in
numerical order, 280-2 to 52, 53
and 55 are 20 by 100 lots.

Now, I do not believe that
those lots could ever be developed
in the area that they are in, it
would never pass Health Department.

MR. PALLY: So, you are not
appealing those three?

MR. GAZZA: No, I have them
down as a tenth. I am not appealing
those.

MR. PALLY: Okay.

MR. GAZZA: I want to be
fair, I am not asking for a full
right on a 20 by 100.

MR. GRECCO: Which ones are

you appealing on a single and
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Proceedings 20
separate?

MR. GAZZA: If you look at
the list almost all the others. I
recognize the 20 by 100.

MR. PALLY: The second one,
forget the numbers, the second one
on the list, you are appealing on a
single and separate?

MR. GAZZA: That'’'s correct.

MR. PALLY: The third one,
the fourth one, the fifth one.

MR. GAZZA: Correct.

MR. PALLY: The sixth one.

MR. GAZZA: The sixth one is
17.03 acres.

MR. PALLY: Forget that.

MR. PALLY: How about the 6.5
acres?

MR. GAZZA: That is another
guestion. The next one I am
appealing.

MR. PALLY: On single and
separate?

MR. GAZZA: Lot 51, ves.

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516} 727-3168
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Proceedings 21

MR. PALLY: The rest of them
are all --

MR. GAZZA: Lot 61 I am
appealing on single and separate.

MR. GRECCO: Six of them, Mr.
Gazza?

MR. GAZZA: That's correct.

MR. PALLY: On single and
separate issue?

MR. GAZZA: Well, there is
multiple issues,.

MR. PALLY: I understand
that.

MR. GAZZA: Single and
separate.

MR. MILAZZO: So, the first
page should be changed from nine to
six.

MR. TRIPP: Yes, the answer
is yes.

MR. GRECCO: What evidence
are you presenting to this Board in
connection with your application

that these are, in fact, single and

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 22
separate?

MR. GAZZA: Do you want to
take a sworn statement from me as
an attorney and able to certify
titles in the State of New York, or
would you like something in writing
from me in the form of an abstract
of title?

MR. GRECCO: An abstract of
title would be sufficient.

MR. TRIPP: I think if we
were going to do something and we
assumed single and separate we are
also going to need a determination
from the Town of Southampton.

MR. GAZZA: From the Town
attorney, he would be reviewing any
abstract.

MR. PALLY: Right, if that 1is
the appropriate cocfficial for the
Town of Southampton, right.

MR. GRECCO: Obviously, we
need it as of a certain date.

MR. GAZZA: Abstract of title

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168
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Proceedings 23
back to '57.

MR. GRECCO: Reviewed by
someone in the Town.

MR. GAZZA: Maybe Mr. Duffy,
since he is related to this Board
and he is right here, he might be
the appropriate person to direct it
to.

MR. DUFFY: We will review it
with the Town attorney, Joe.

MR. GRECCO: On six of those
parcels.

MR. GAZZA: I wrote down
nine, I am sure, for example,
parcel number 286-02-010 is a
single and separate lot.

MR. GRECCO: Why don’t we go
to the third point.

MR. GAZZA: We covered single
and separate. If we could back up
on single and separate, I am
conceding that a 20 by 100 lot does
not warrant a development right

because it would not pass Health.
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Proceedings 24
But if I could put a well and a
sanitary system with a hundred foot
separation, would you concede that
that is a buildable lot from an
environmental point of view?

MR. TRIPP: Well, another
gquestion, we are leaving single and
separate for the time being.

MR. GAZZA: No, it’'s all
related. See, we have a parcel, I
can get my separation for Health
Department, I get my hundred feet.

MR. TRIPP: Dennis Moran,
have you seen this?

MR. MORAN: I haven’'t seen
the document.

MR. TRIPP: Can you look at
Exhibit 2, and you may want some
time but the gquestion is: How does
Article 6 pertain to these lots?

MR. MORAN: If these lots are
single and separate then they are
exempt from Article 6 with the

exception if they are a common
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Proceedings 25
scheme in a similar area and there
is five or more lots being
developed at one time on a single
application. Assuming if they were
to be single and separate the
Department would review these in
conformance with construction
standards.

Well, basically, what the
Department would look at is the
size of the lot to see if they
could comply with separation, this
is a problem with surface waters,
wetlands. And then separation is
going to be, I am assuming it would
be an area that has no public
water, therefore, your separation
distance is between your well and
sanitary system it might be a
minimum of one hundred feet. So,
basically, what you would be
looking at is lots that probably
would require at least probably

10,000 square feet to be sure to
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Proceedings 26
assure that you could put a well
and an on-site sanitary system.

MR. TRIPP: Let me just ask a
question. Given the fact that Mr.
Gazza 1s the owner of all these
lots, under what circumstances
would you look at them as a common
scheme?

MR. MORAN: We would look at
them as a common scheme if an
application is made one time more
than five or more lots, or if they
were less than five lots the
Department may look at the records
for the titles for adjacent lots.

If it’'s determined that the
adjacent lots are owned by the same
individuals, then they will fall
under the requirements of Article 6
which would mean that he would have
to prepare a plan, and in Zone 3
what you would be allowed is one
dwelling unit per 40,000 sqguare

feet.
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MR. GAZZA: Just to clarify
that point, if you lock at the tax
map numbers, my parcels are
scattered; Westhampton, Riverhead,
Eastport. They are not on one map,
they are within the 23,000 acres
and they are scattered. There is no
more than four or f£ive that are
contiguous; four, I think.

MR. PALLY: So, that
exception issue may not be related
because of the location issue.

MR. GAZZA: The location
issue would negate this morxre than
five year issue.

MR. TRIPP: When you say four
or five are reasonably close
together?

MR. GAZZA: They are on
contiguous, they are all on the tax
map. We are four contiguous parcels
on the same file map; 2.1 acres,
2.1.

MR. TRIPP: Would you
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identify yourself.

MR. DITTMER: My name 1is
Henry R. Dittmer, D-i-t-t-m-e-r. I
just want to state that I am the
owner of a house in Ocean Beach,
Fire Island that is on a 25 by 80
feet lot. This is by Court order,
it was an Appellate Court case, it
was five to nothing. So that there
is a history that you can build on
25 by 100. I don't know about 20
by 100, but 25 by 100 you can
because I got it through Court
order.

Also, I would like to point
out that on Fire Island they build
with Artesian wells. Now, wells go
down sometimes three, four, five
hundred feet, so that they measure
the depth instead of the horizontal
line. 8o that if you go down three
hundred feet you are more than
three hundred feet from your -- you

are three hundred feet from your
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cessgspool. So that the measurement
can be done vertically instead of
horizontally with an Artesian well
and I have done so.

So, build on small lots and
you can put in Artesian wells
because I have done it. Possibly 20
by 100 might not be a lot because
25 by 100 is, because I have done
so.

MR. TRIPP: Just so I get
back so I understand it, the
parcels on the common map, that
includes the first four.

MR. GAZZA: The first four
and also if we drop down to section
0900-285-02, about two thirds of
the way down, I have four parcels
that are also contiguous, different
names but they are contiguous
parcels, they are in different
family names.

Block two, 29.2, 30.2, 31.2

and 32.2. They are contiguous,

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168







O

10

11

12

13

14

i5

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Proceedings 30
checkerboarded, prior zoning single
and separate parcels.

MR. GRECCO: We gave you one
for each.

MR. GAZZA: I am not arguing
those.

MR. GRECCO: Right, those are
okay.

MR. TRIPP: Should we go to
the next issue or have we exhausted
single and separate at the time?

MR. GRECCO: You know what
you have to do.

MR. GAZZA: I am going to
provide the abstract, John. If I
am going to provide it on all of
the parcels or not, if there is a
feeling that I am wasting my time
on 20 by 100 lots I will prepare it
on a lot as Mr. Moran said on
10,000 feet or larger, if the Board
feels that is appropriate.

MR. GRECCO: It would seem

that the gix that we discussed
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before which are greater than the
20 by 100, you indicate are single
and separate ones, maybe you should
concentrate on.

MR. GAZZA: So, I won'’t do
the abstracts on 20 by 100.

MR. GRECCO: It doesn’t
appear --

MR. GAZZA: I am conceding

that.

MR. TRIPP: Don’'t waist your
time.

MR. GRECCO: Let's concede.

MR. GAZZA: Point number
three; yield factor, zoning. The

most restrictive zoning in
Southampton Town is known as the
CR-200. The 200 stands for 200,000
square feet of lot area.

Now, if you have an acreage
parcel such as, we will turn to my
list, the sixth parcel down, we
have a 17 acre parcel. This parcel

fronts on two roads. I would say
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that the parcel could be subdivided
without building roads, it has two
road frontages already. Why apply
the 5.555 acre formula to one right
when I could squeeze two 100,000
square foot lots out of this and be
in compliance.

MR. GRECCO: Can I have Mr.
Milazzo’'s comment on that.

MR. MILAZZO: The comment
which I said before, the question
we have is when you divide those
larger tracks would you have to put
in roads and, and I guess it goes
to would the Town allow you to
provide a 35 acre parcel without
providing some recharge basin or
some internal road networks.

MR. PALLY: We are on the 17
acre parcel.

MR. MILAZZO: 17 acre parcel,
same argument for the 35 acre
parcel. What his claim is, if it

adjoins a dead-end street you won't
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have to put any roads in and we
would just question whether the
Town would allow that.

MR. DUFFY: I can’'t answer
that this afternoon, that will be
subject to the Planning Board.

MR. MILAZZO: That is
something the Town may regquire.

MR. GAZZA: The Town of
Southampton, I had a nice square
piece with plenty of road
frontage. They said we don’'t want
that, we don’'t want any lots off
the road, we want an internal road
system.

But in the same token, the
Town says please prepare a yield
map to determine the number of
lots. And my surveyor, who doesn’'t
look at the internal road system,
simply looks at the road frontage,
cuts it up into two 100,000 sqguare
foot lots to the square foot and he

comes up with quite a few extra
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lots. My point for your Commission
is if I have land that fronts on
two roads, why not give me the two
100,000 sguare foot egquals a lot,
unless you are going to start doing
fancy planning like the Town.

MR. GRECCO: That is not our
concern. What evidence do you have
that you could build on those
existing roads? Already you told
us that they tell you you have to
use interior roads, doesn’t really
give you a greater yield.

MR. MILAZZO: Are all the
roads improved?

MR. GAZZA: Sunrise Highway
is improved, the service road is
not. Middle Line Highway is dirt,
Middle Country Road is improved.

MR. GRECCO: Aren’t some of
them limited access roads, too?

MR. GAZZA: The service road
is not there but it is a legal

road. I don‘t know if you want to
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do planning and design, you want to
create developments and take over
the job of Southampton Planning
Board.

MR. DUFFY: I don’'t think the
Board wants to do that.

MR. GRECCO: That is not our
function.

MR. GAZZA: Let’s look at the
lot, if I can provide a diagram
that I can meet the front footage
requirement on a road, Southampton
allows 40 feet frontage for lots,
20 feet for flag loss.

MR. TRIPP: I think that
initial determination is going to
be a matter for the Town.

MR. GAZZA: Mr. Chairman, if
I have to go before the Town to
find out how many lots --

MR. TRIPP: We may do this
insofar as we are retaining the
authority to do this but there are

a variety of conditions that might
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have to be met.

If we decided, for example,
you might be entitled to some
additional credits, on the
condition that the Town of
Southampton is saying that you
could, in fact, build 3.7 units in
17 parcels, you will go to the Town
knowing that you have been approved
that and the Town supported you,
you might get the additional
credits that you were seeking.

But, we are not going to give them
to you. If you can’t do that then
you are going to 3.07.

MR. GAZZA: If you don‘t have
enough for four lots.

MR. TRIPP: You already got
3.07, Joe, if you want us to go
down to 37

MR. GAZZA: No, I am looking
for a formula.

MR. PALLY: Let me see if I

understood what the two of you just
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talked about in that regard. So
your point on that parcel taking in
the 17.3 acre parcel is that no
matter what you do you can’‘t get
four lots?

MR. GAZZA: Unless I get a
variance.

MR. PALLY: Assuming you
don’'t get a variance you can’t get
four lots?

MR. GAZZA: Not under current
zoning.

MR. PALLY: So, therefore,
the most you could get is three
lots?

MR. GAZZA: That is correct.

MR. DUFFY: Conceivably.

MR. PALLY: Right, the most.
So, therefore, the difference
therefore is us give you 3.07
credits for three lots conceivably,
or 3.78 credits for three lots
conceivably because no matter what

you do without a variance you can’t
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get the £four.

MR. GAZZA: I can’'t get the
four with current zoning.

MR. PALLY: Okay.

MR. GAZZA: I could cut off
two acres and attach it to a
neighboring property, I have got
two acres left over.

MR. PALLY: But that you can
do, that is not our issue. You can
do that whether there is us or not,
that is a decision you have to make
in your own hand.

MR. GAZZA: But, if I am
going -- only going to get three
credits, why sever two acres off my
17 acres today so I can only throw
15 acres into preservation and I
will save two acres? This is the
provision that is giving the
decimal point down to the
hundredth, not Joe Gazza.

You are talking about

hundredths, I am using your method
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and I got 3.78. I am trying to
develop some type of a formula that
we can look at on both sides of the
table.

MR. TRIPP: We have a
formula.

MR. GAZZA: Yes, 5.555.

MR. TRIPP: The formula
assumes that there is some
reduction in the usable amount of
square footage based on the
infrastructure. Okay.

MR. GAZZA: We talked about
the 17 acre, the described parcel.
Using the same yield factor let’'s
talk about the -- let’s see parcel
number Section 280, block 02, lot
051, eighth one down on my
list, .28. This parcel appears on
a file subdivision map. The streets
are paper streets but they are
designed for access to all the
lots. This subdivision map even has

a park, I know this, in the 1910
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filing of this map they did a hill
layout for this park area,
subdivision streets and all the
amenities to sell these lots.
There is no infrastructure needed
other than improvements to the
road, but the land is there for the
road.

Summit Boulevard is 60 feet
wide. That is certainly wide
enough for any highway. How are we
going to look at that? Are we
going to look at it and say it
has .1 or one tenth of a
development right?

See, other factors come in,
you have the single and separate
issue, we have a yield factor, we
have a multitude of things coming
in, not just one, so they cross.

MR. GRECCO: I thought you
were going to utilize the single
and separate theory on that one?

MR. GAZZA: Maybe you won't
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like the single and separate theory
on that one. You are saying do it
and we will look at it, you are
giving me homework to do.

MR. GRECCO: Right, it is
your burden.

MR. GAZZA: I am going to do
the homework but I expect to get a
grade if I get my homework right,
and I expect the grade to be a
hundred percent.

MR. GRECCO: You don’‘t get a
grade before you turn a paper in.
Come on.

MR. GAZZA: 1It’'s coming. We
are narrowing down what the paper
is going to entail and then I am
going to do it for you. So when we
meet the next time we will have a
chance to review the paper towards
getting a grade.

MR. PALLY: Okay.

MR. GAZZA: Back to yield.

There is a difference between
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described property and map
property. You are not looking at
it. The formula which you apply,
the 5.555, you apply that to the
5.28 acre parcel, you are getting
different computations in your
decimal percentages.

Number four, this is a
difficult one and it’'s not going to
apply to probably anyone else in
the Town of Southampton. It’'s the
peculiar situation where I
transferred development rights
before there was a Pine Barrens
Commission with the Town.

The Town has been doing this
for a period of years. And the
transfer was made, the land was
donated to the Town aftex the
transfer was made, the fee title,
and I possessed these Transfer of
Development rights, TDR’s. You
call them PBC’s, the Town called

them TDR’s, I possess these. Right
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now they are sitting on one of my
pieces of property.

MR. GRECCO: One of these in
the core?
MR. GAZZA: They are sitting

on parcels 1, 2, 3 and 4 on the

list.
MR. GRECCO: I see,
MR. GAZZA: Now I have
about -- the Town does it in square

footage, their TDR. And, I
believe, that there is about
700,000, I am guessing about
700,000 square feet of land that I
TDR'd.

MS. PLUNKETT: 678,000 to be
exact.

MR. GAZZA: Thank you.
678,000 square feet of land I have
TDR'd before there was this
Commission.

MR. GRECCO: So you
bagically, sanitized or gave to

the Town of Southampton some other
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property and what was it that you
transferred to these first four
parcels, what rights did you
transfer?

MR. GAZZA: The full
development rights.

MR. GRECCO: Meaning what?

MR. GRZZA: Meaning all forms
of development for single family
dwelling.

MR. GRECCO: On the parcels
that you gave to the Town, you
moved whatever rights you have
there and added them to this?

MR. GAZZA: Yes.

MR. DUFFY: Is it fair to say
you transferred your residential
development rights from those
properties?

MR. GAZZA: That’'s correct,
the residential development rights.
Those are residential zoned lands.
Would you like to give me a

residential summary of the
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Southampton process?

MR. GRECCO: We will talk
about the burden of proof,
Counselor Joe.

MR. TRIPP: My understanding,
at least your position is prior to
the adoption of this Plan you would
have been able on each of these
first four parcels to construct two
dwellings?

MR. GAZZA: One dwelling unit
on each parcel.

MR. TRIPP: One dwelling unit
on each parcel.

MR. GAZZA: And I had extra
rights in addition to the one unit.

MR. TRIPP: What could you
have done with the right?

MR. GAZZA: Moved them to
another parcel and build more
homes.

MR. DUFFY: Just let me just
ask you a gquestion. The resolution

that the Planning Board passed
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in 92 I believe it allowed you to
transfer those rights and I will
call it landbank those rights on
those parcels; is that correct?
The Planning Board did not give you
the right to build or construct on
those parcels at that point in
time?

MR. GAZZA: That'’'s correct.
The Commission may remember that is
the application I made on the
hardship provision that I had four
lots that I reviewed since 1989 I
started with the Planning Board. I
went through all the process, I
abandoned streets, I have had nine
lots originally, I had seven or
nine.

MS. PLUNKETT: Nine.

MR. GAZZA: I narrowed it
down to four and it includes a
development map plan which was part
of the record of the Planning

Board.
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MR . DUFFY: I just want to
make one thing clear. The Planning
Board, at no time, began the
process to formally approve or
consider the subject map on these
properties.

MR. GRECCO: The ones you
transferred to.

MR. DUFFY: That’s correct.

MR. GRECCO: Are these TDR's
able to be transferred again off of
these properties?

MR. DUFFY: That's correct.

MR. GRECCO: So, that is not
something that runs with the land.

MR. GAZZA: They are attached
to the land. The Town of
Southampton --

MR. GRECCO: At the moment.

MS. PLUNKETT: Right.

MR. GRECCO: In other words,
do you have the ability to move
these TDR’s from these parcels to

somewhere else?
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MR. GAZZA: I would have to
go back to Planning Board.

MR. DUFFY: Mr. Gazza, does
that right under the o0ld TDR
program for the Town, that is how
the Planning Board was adopted.

MR. GRECCO: So those TDR's
do not attach te the land, it is
really a covenanted by Mr. Gazza.

MR. GAZZA: No.

MR. DUFFY: They are assigned
to those specific parcels but the
resolution specifically did not
give Mr. Gazza the right to develop
those rights on that specific piece
of property. It would be subject
to further consideration by the
Planning Board.

MS. ROTH: They were severed
from the sending parcel and the
sending parcel was then conveyed
and the rights are being held so to
speak, but they cannot be utilized

by the subject parcel.
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MR. DUFFY: They are
essentially landbanked.

MR. GRECCO: Can they be
moved?

MR. TRIPP: Yes. And you own
land within the Town which you can
conceivably move all these Town
rights?

MR. GAZZA: No, no longer.
Because the only parcel that I have
that is capable of being developed
in the school district with the
program that is in place is the
parcel down on 0ld Country Road. On
this parcel I already have, I think
this is the one I have an excessg of
a million square feet o©of rights
sitting on this that I have
transferred with the Town of
Southampton over the years.

MS. ROTH: Mr. Gazza, are
those rights assignable, or can
they be utilized only by you?

MR. GAZZA: I don't know.
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MS. ROTH: Mr. Duffy, do you
know?

MR. DUFFY: That is the a
question you should ask the Town
attorney, but I believe they could
be assignable. We never had the
chance to explore that. I don’t
believe Mr. Gazza had appreoached
the Town Planning Board to discuss
that possibility.

MR. GAZZA: Just to
summarize, I had a lot of land and
I couldn’'t use my land and the tax
burden became overburdening, and I
went to the Town and I said Town,
you have the Environmental Impact
Study since 1985 that is strangling
me . I can‘t use any of my lands, I
can't go through the process, I
can't get an exception, I can’t do
this, that, yet I have to pay those
taxes. You are telling me I am
never going to be able to use these

lands because they are in
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environmentally sensitive areas.
What am I going to do?

They are saying we are going
to use them as development rights
just as this Board is going to look
at it now. So I took all of my land
that were off in the road, back in
areas that were of less value and I
lifted the rights and I put them on
parcels that the Planning Board
felt were appropriate receiving
sites at the time.

And then I took the title and
I deeded it either to Nature
Conservancy or the Town of
Southampton, they each divided up.
I had certain ideas about what
areas they want, I gave up my title
to all of these lands.

Now I have these rights, they
are sitting. A million sguare feet
are sitting on this parcel and
678,000 square feet are sitting on

this parcel.
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MR. GRECCO: Do you have
these rights or does the land have
these rights?

MR. GAZZA: They are attached
to the land.

MR. GRECCO: I'd like to see
them.

MR. MILAZZO: I have the
resolution.

MR. GRECCO: The land has
these rights, so it would be your
position that because of the unigue
character of these parcels you
would think you would be entitled
to more credits.

MR. GAZZA: Well, are you
going to recognize the Towns’
credits, that’'s the gquestion.

MR. GRECCO: I am asking you,
what is your theory? You are going
on the theory of unigueness.

MR. GAZZA: That is a zoning
term, this is different. This is a

Town action where I centralized and

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168







.\‘___;-

10

11

12

i3

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Proceedings 53
gave up fee title to 1,600,000
square feet of my land and I have
some pieces of paper signed by the
Planning Board Chairman that tells
me this is what I got for all my
land. And if this Commission is
not going to recognize this piece
of paper, I am in a bad position.

MR. TRIPP: Let me give you
at least my perspective. We really
haven’'t talked about this, but my
perspective is the Town has a
program or did have a program.

MR. DUFFY: And the program
still exists.

MR. TRIPP: And the program
still exists under the Town program
for Town rights which I do not
egquate on a one-on-one basis handed
on that parcel.

So, the first question in my
mind is whether the Town Planning
Board can accommodate, can enter

into some kind of arrangement to
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use those rights in some other
parcel under the Town program, yes
or no.

I don't know the answer to
that and I am prepared to assume
that the Town Planning Board is not
going to jerk you around. If, in
fact, those Town rights can’t be,
there is no practical way for you
to use them through the Town but if
there is no practical way for you
to use them in the Town in some
reasonable period of time, then my
view is that we will, we may not
honor them on a one-to-one basis,
but my own view is you are entitled
to some additional credits. That 1is
my view.

But, I will want you, at the
very least, to go back and sit down
as soon as possible with the Town
Planning Board and figure out if
the Town is prepared to do

anything, yes or no. By that, I

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168







10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Proceedings 55
mean, a very specific plan where
you really know that you can use
these rights.

MR. GAZZA: The answer is you
have to have a piece of land to use
them on. I have two or three such
pieces and they are all loaded with
rights already.

MR. TRIPP: We heard all
kinds of things already from Mr.
Duffy, maybe they could be used on
some other parcel somewhere else.
All I am saying from my point of
view, before we are going to say
that okay, we will give you extra
credits for these Town rights, I
would want a, sort of a clear
statement from the Town Planning
Board, yes, we can and we have made
some other arrangement with these
rights under the Town program. Oor,
no, we haven’'t and we are not about
to or we are not going to be able

to do it at any time soon.
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MR. GAZZA: From the Planning
Board.

MR. DUFFY: From the Planning
Board.

MR. GAZZA: So, I will direct
a letter to the Planning Board.

MR. TRIPP: I think more than
a letter, I urge you to sit down
with them and see what happened so
it doesn’t take you a long amount
of time.

MR. GAZZA: I have the
rights.

MR. TRIPP: I understand
that. The first priority, so to
speak, is you know the Town program
and if the Town program is no
longer working, can’t accommodate
them the way it is supposed to,
then we will have to deo something.

So, I will like some evidence
from both, you know, the Planning
Board and from you as to whether or

not the Town can accommodate them
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in their own program.

MR. DUFFY: I suggest we do
this, Joe. I assume this hearing
is going to be left open within 60
days. Within that period of time we
will sit down with the Planning
Board in a work session and revisit
that past resolution from ‘92 and
make a determination if that
program is still workable, which I
believe it is, and how we might
accommodate those old file map
TDR's and we will do that, Mr.
Chairman, within that peer.

MR. TRIPP: And I would say
if the Town Planning Board comes
back to us or the Commission and
says we prefer you to handle these
as Pine Barren Credits, then we
will act accordingly.

MR. GAZZA: Okay.

MR. TRIPP: Your request
here, just so I am understanding

this, is for a total of 29.09
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credits. If we awarded you, will
you feel satisfied that the four
rights have been taken care of?

MR. GAZZA: No. The 29.09
plus the TDR’'s.

MR. GRECCO: What numbers in
addition to the 29.09 are you
looking for in addition to the four
TDR'g?

MR. GAZZA: I am looking for
whatever rights that property
suggests.

MR. MILAZZO: If I could
interrupt you. There are two
options that the Clearinghouse may
want to consider. The first would
be to look at the 33 parcels and
figure out what each parcel would
have received.

MR. TRIPP: I don’t think we
are going to do that.

MR. MILAZZO: The second one
would be multiply 678 and divide it

by 43.6, and divide the acres
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because it was all CR-200 and it
comes out to be 2.8 Pine Barrens
Credits under that method. It’'’s
roughly 15 acres of land; 678 once
you divide by 43 equals 15.56
acres.

MR. GAZZA: 33 parcels.

MR. DUFFY: CR-200.

MR. MILAZZO: That'’s correct.

MR. DUFFY: Five acre zoning.

MR. MILAZZO: That’'’s correct.

MR. GAZZA: So, I will apply
single and separate on those that
exceed 30,000 sguare feet.

MR. MILAZZO: Do you own
those parcels?

MR. GAZZA: No, but I will
provide single and separate at the
time that I transferred them, so I
can get more than 2.8 credits,
maybe I am entitled to 6 or 8
credits, 10 credits.

MR. TRIPP: My own view is I

just don’t think this body is going

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168







%

)

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

18

20

21

22

23

24

25

Proceedings 60
to do that, we are not going to
look back at the 33 parcels.

MR. GAZZA: You are not?

MR. TRIPP: No. The guestion
is you have something that landed
on this parcel which is 678,14¢0
square feet. The gquestion is:
What are we going to do with them?
That is the guestion.

MR. GAZZA: Okay.

MR. TRIPP: At least from my
part -- I am not going to ask
everyone here.

MR. GAZZA: I am going to
close. Just on the last paragraph
in my letter.

I have one parcel that is in
the light industrial zone, there
has been no determination on
credits for that parcel.

MR. TRIPP: That is a correct
statement.

MR. GAZZA: Can you make a

statement to me about the light
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industrial zoned parcels, if there
is a plan, can you enlighten me on
that?

MR. TRIPP: We are in the
process. When I say "we," I mean
the Commission and/or the
Clearinghouse, you know, with the
Town for that matter, have

VLN
initiated a(EEE% process we will
look at what the allocation formula
would be for that zone. And what
kind of environmental impacts will
flow from a that.

Those environmental impacts
were not assessed in the initial
planning process because whatever
reason the allocation formula was
not developed and it is our intent
to complete the process
expeditiously.

So, today, we are not in a
position to tell you, you know,
what the allocation would be, from

which you did not appeal, what the
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initial allocation would be. But,
at least it will be my hope that
that process would be completed
within four to five months from
today.

MR. GAZZA: Okay. Thank you.

MR. MILAZZO: Could I ask one
question. Are we looking for an
extension on his time line for a
decision if he has to report back
with some additional information?
Decision deadline is May 20th.

It sounds like you asked him to
provide some additional
information. I don‘t know how
fast you can turn that around.

MR. GAZZA: We have to go to
Planning Board.

MR. DUFFY: Which might be
able to finish in that time frame.
Mr. Gazza has a right to ask for an
extension.

MR. TRIPP: Right, I think

the purpose of a date sort of
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imposes a time constraint on
everyone. So, I would hope
Planning Board and you would be
able to.

MR. GAZZA: I meet with the
Planning Board every Thursday, two
o’'clock.

MR. MILAZZO: The only reason
I bring it up, and I will also
direct Mr. Hoffstaetter, are you
planning on meeting before May
20th, because that is his
deadline. And Mr. Hoffstaetter,
your client'’s deadline is May 10.

So, is the Clearinghouse
planning on having a meeting before
then? If not, we probably need an
extension or you will have to make
a decision. I think we talked
about moving it to have a joint
meeting in May on the 15th, with
the Nichols report.

MR. TRIPP: Off the record.

(Whereupon, an off-the-record

RAM COURT REPORTING SERVICE (516) 727-3168







C

10

11

i2

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Proceedings 64
digscussion was held.)

MR. TRIPP: Mr. Gazza, do you
have anything further?

MR. GAZZA: There is one
parcel that we have to come back
to, that six and-a-half acre
parcel, seventh one down on the
list. The PBC’s allocated was 1.18
and requested was 2.

The unusual circumstances
pertaining to this one is, that
when I acquired the parcel, it
shows on this tax map, the
Cloverleaf parcel at Exit 63 in
Westhampton on Sunrise Highway, it
was two parcels and I merged them
in anticipation of developing this
property which now I cannot because
it is in the core area.

Now I had two separate
parcels, one was 3.3 acres and the
other one was 3.2 acres. They were
separate lots and I put them

together because I was going to use
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the property and I had a plan and
now that’s all down the river.

MR. PALLY: Okay.

MR. GAZZA: What do I
possess, I had two lots fronted on
improved road.

MR. TRIPP: Without this plan
it’'s your view you would have been
able as a right to develop those
parcels?

MR. GAZZA: I don’t know. I
had plans for development which
would have involved a lot of
planning and zoning and a lot of
work, but it was two parcels.

MR. GRECCO: And you merged
them wvoluntarily.

MR. GAZZA: I had plans for
using them, now I can’'t use it at
all except for rights.

MR. TRIPP: Okay.

MR. GRECCO: Okay.

MR. HANLEY: Just a

statement. Mr. Gazza might have
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dealt with a bank that I work for
namely the Suffolk County National
Bank and I am an executive officer
of that bank, and for the record, I
will just like to say that I have
not had the pleasure of having any
dealings with Mr. Gazza.

And two, in particular, I
have had no dealings on these
parcels with Mr. Gazza.

MR. TRIPP: From your point
of view this isn‘t any reason for
Mr. Hanley to recuse himself?

MR. GAZZA: No.

MR. DITTMER: I would like to
comment. My name is Henry H.
Dittmer of CPRS, the Civil Property
Rights Incorporated.

Mr. Gazza, your parcel down
at the bottom, is that a 40 by 100
parcel?

MR. PALLY: Fourth from the
bottom.

MR. GAZZA: That is a 40 by
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100 parcel, that’s correct.

MR. DITTMER:

Are you asking

for a full Pine Barrens Credit for

that parcel?
MR. GAZZA:
industrial parcel.
MR. TRIPP:
dealing with that
MR. DITTMER:
MR. TRIPP:

comments?

That is a light

We are not
now.
I see.

Any other

(Notice of Public Hearing,

was marked as Exhibit 1 for

identification, as of this date.)

(A two-page

letter, dated

April 23, 1996, from Joseph Gazza,

was marked as Exhibit 2 for

identification, as of this date.)

MR. TRIPP:
remain open until

(Time noted:

The record will
May 15th.

5:50 p.m.)
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I, KRISTINA SINGROS
for the State of New York,

THAT the within tra
of the testimony.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF,

hand this 9th day of May,

69

SI, a Notary Public in and
do hereby certify that:

nscript is a true record

I have hereunto set my
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EXHIBIT

JOSEPH FREDERICK GAZZA D
ATTORNEY AT LAW ) 43 hé
P.O. Box 969 5 OcDEN Lane
Quocue, New York 11959 April 23, 1996

(516)653-5766 (Day AND EVENING)

Pine Barrens Clearinghouse

Re:

Appeal of Credit Allocation

Dear Commission Members:

I have prepared a list (copy attached) pertaining to 20

parcels of Pine Barrens land I own that had been submitted to your
Commission for PBC determination. By my letter dated 3/18/96 I
appealed to you for reconsideration based upon the following
principals, which I shall orally present to your commission on
4/23/96 at 3:30 PM at your Oakdale office:

1.

Closing or transferring expenses Are the buyers or grantees
expenses. Title, survey, document filing, etec. should not be

the burden of the landowner but should be paid for by the
Commission. This applies to all 20 PBC applications. You
can't discriminate as to parcel size or numbers of parcels.

Single & Separate Lots that are zoning size or less should
each possess one PBC. This applies to 9 of my lots.

Yield Factor should be zoning size of lot divided into

total acreage for tracts of land that exceed a zoning sized
lot in area. Lots that appear on filed maps or that have
road access sufficient for subdivision do not need PBC reduc-
tion for development requirements. This applies to 5 of my
lots.

TDR's granted by the Town of Southampton based on core
parcels that were preserved prior to your Commission being
in existence should be recogriized., This applies to 4 of my
lots.

Kindly advise when I may expect a determination of PBC on my

LI-40 zoned parcel. I am still of the opinion that unless
incentivews are given to Pine Barren's owners and the entire town
becomes a receiving area, the PBC and TDR program will fail.

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Fkaderick Gazza

Enclosures

cc:

File



RE: LETTERS OF INTERPRETATION REGARDING PINE BARRENS CREDITS OF THE LANDS OF
JOSEPH FREDERICK GAZZA SITUATE WITHIN THE CORE AREA OF THE PINE BARRENS

* Tax Map Correction

** Need Density Incentive & Entire Town as a Receiving Area

¥
DATE OF DATE OF

scm # ACREAGE ZONE |APPLICATION |DETERMINATION | PBC PBC **
0900-212-01-017.008 | 2.1 + TDR | CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1. 1 + TOR
0900-212-01-017.009 | 2 + TDR | CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 .36 1 + TDR
0900-212-01-017.010 | 2.1 + TDR | CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 .38 1 + TOR
0900-212-01-017.011 | 2.6 + TOR | CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 .47 1 + TOR
0900-215.002-01-028 | 1.33 CR-200 2-7-96 '3-11-96 .24 1.
0900-238-02-004 17.03 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 3.07 3.78
0900-247-01-004.001 | 6.5 CR-200 2-7-96 4-11-96 1.18 2
0900-280-02-051 .28 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 1 1
0900-280-02-052 .05 CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1 1
0900-280-02-053 .05 CR~200 2-7-96 3-11-96 1 .1
0900-280-02-055 .05 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 1 1 {::)
0900-282-02-061 .25 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 1 1
0900-285-02-029.002 | 2.36 CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1. 1
.0900-285-02-030.002 | 1.89 CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1. 1
0900-285-02-031.002 | 1.89 CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1. 1
0900-285-02-032.002 | 1.78 CR-200 2-7-96 4-2-96 1. 1
0900-286-02-010_ .09 LI-40 2-7-96
0900-304-03-001 35.93 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 6.47 7.83
0900-332-03-030 * 9,27 CR-200 2-7-96 2.02
0900-334-01-021 9,92 CR-200 2-7-96 3-11-96 1.79 2.16

97.417 19.46 29.09
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VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York
Ss. @ Title No.
County of suffolk

Joseph Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and says:
That I reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age
of 21 years.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to
the Bar in the State of New York.

That I examined Title to all parcels of land which are contiguous to
the subject premises in addition to a complete examination of said premises
as described and set forth in the annexed schedules and labelled as follows:
to wit:

"All adjoining premises to the North"
"all adjoining premises to the East"
"all adjoining premises to the South"
"all adjoining premises to the West"

That said examination, made to include _12-15-1993 discloses that the
subject premises has been in single and separate ownership since 10/20/565,
as appears from the chains of title annexed hereto, and that the effective
date of the applicable zoning ordinance is _10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit is made to assist the Southampton Town Building
Department, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, Central Pine Barrens
Commission and or the Suffolk County Health Department to reach any deter-
mination which requires as a basis therefore the informaticn set forth
herein, and knowing full well that said Boards and or Departments will rely
upon the truth thereof. The liability of the undersigned is limited to the
fee paid for this search.

Joseph erick Gazza
Attornew at Law

Certified on _ June 1996
Sworn to before me this day
of June 1996

@:«Mc, £ 'JA’I,}

Notary Pl?}blic )

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01ST5046737
Qualified in Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/ 9 7






SUBJECT FREMISES:

Al]l that certain plot, piece of land, situate lying and being in the
Towm of Southampton, County of Suffolk and State of New York, kmown and
designated as:

Lots 1-7 Inecl. Block One

All as shown on the Map of Southampton Terrace and filed in the Office
of the Clerk of the County of Suffolk on August 26, 1916 as Map No. 732 and
also filed July 31, 1916 as Map 568.

CHAIN OF TITLE

1l. Deed Harry Koslow
Liber 4006 page 120 to
Dated October 20, 1955 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Recorded Octcber 31, 1955 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
2. Deed
Liber 7535 page 559 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Dated October 31, 1973 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Recorded November 12, 1973 Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
to
Norman A. Howard
3. Deed
Liber 10824 page 262 Norman A. Howard
Dated March 10, 1989 to
Recorded March 27, 1989 Joseph Frederick Gazza

Certificate of Abandonment #3499 filed on 12-15-1993 11:40 A.M. in the
Office of Edward P. Romaine - Clerk of Suffolk County, having been
accamplished eliminated the following streets:

Riverhead Avenue lying North of Green Street and South of East Moriches-
Riverhead Road (CR.31); Young Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Thomas
Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Green Street lying West of Riverhead
Avenue.

4. Deed
Liber 11656 page 238 Joseph Frederick Gazza
Dated December 15, 1993 to

Recorded December 15, 1993 11:40 A.M. Irene Hope Gazza

This conveyance effectuated a re-arrangement and re-design of 9.77979
acres of 7 single and separate blocks of lots into 4 single and separate
blocks of lots in accordance with a PRD concept re-development map prepared
by the Southampton Town Planning Dept.

LAST DEFD OF RECORD
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All Adjoining Premises to the North
Moriches-Riverhead Road

All Adjoining Premises to the East
Riverhead Avenue

All Adjoining Premises to the South
Young Street

All Adjoining Premises to the West: SCIM #0900-235-01-058 (27.8 ac.)

Charles G. Smith Dated 8-3-1919
to Recorded 9-7-19%09
J. Louis Schaefer Liber 697 page 301
J. Louis Schaefer Dated 2=-10-1910
to Recorded 11-21-1927
Temuco Co. Liber 1303 page 558
Temuco Co. Dated 11-26-1927
to Recorded 12-2-1927
Joseph P. Grace Liber 1319 page 38
Elise B. Grace (Executor of Joseph P. Dated 5-14-1991
Grace, Dec., HNassau Recorded 10-3-1991

Cty. Probate #030111943) Liber 11346 page 218
to
Elise B. Lufkin & Sue Rich Blagden et.al.

LAST DEED OF RECORD
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VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York
88, @
County of Suffolk

Title No,

Joseph Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and says!
That I reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age

of 21 years.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to

the Bar in the State of New York.
That I examined Title to all

- the subject premises in addition t

as described and set forth in the
to wit:

parcels of land which are contiguous to
0 a complete examination of said premises
annexed schedules and labelled as follows:

"All adjoining premises to the North™
“All adjoining premises to the East"
"All adjoining premises to the South"
"All adjoining premises to the West™

That said examination, made
subject premises has been in singl
as appears from the chains of titl

to include _12-15-1993 discloses that the

e and separate ownership since 10/2 0/55

e annexed hereto, and that the effective

date of the applicable zoning ordinance is 10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit is made

to assist the Southampton Towm Building

Department, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, Central Pine Barrens
Cormission and or the Suffolk County Health Department to reach any deter-
mination which requires as a basis therefore the information set forth

herein, and lmowing full well that
upon the truth thereof, The liabi
fee paid for this search.

Certified on  June 1996

said Boards and or Departments will rely
lity of the undersigned is limited to the

[

r

Jose rick Gagzza
Attornex\al Law

Sworn to before me this day

of June_ 1996

Lot (_"\Jz:.}

Notary Publﬁc

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01575046737
Qualified in Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/7 7
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SUBJECT PREMISES:
: All that certain plot, piece of land, situate lying and being in the
Town of Southampton, County of Suffolk and State of New York, known and
designated as:

Lots 1-18 Incl. Block Two

All as shown on the Map of Southampton Terrace and filed in the Office
of the Clerk of the County of Suffolk on Bugust 26, 1916 as Map No. 732 and
also filed July 31, 1916 as Map 568,

CHRIN OF TITLE

1. Deed Harry Koslow

. Liber 4006 page 120 to
Dated October 20, 1955 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Recorded October 31, 1955 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,

Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig

2. Deed
Liber 7535 page 559 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Dated October 31, 1973 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Recorded November 12, 1973 Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
to
Norman A. Howard
3. Deed
Liber 10824 page 262 Norman A. Howard
Dated March 10, 1989 to
Recorded March 27, 1989 Joseph Frederick Gazza

Certificate of Abandonment #3499 filed on 12-15-1993 11:40 A.M. in the
Office of Edward P. Romaine - Clerk of Suffolk County, having been
accanplished eliminated the following streets:

Riverhead Avenue lying North of Green Street and South of East Moriches-
Riverhead Road (CR.31); Young Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Thamas
Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Green Street lying West of Riverhead
Avenue.

4. Deed
Liber 11656 page 238 Joseph Frederick Gazza
Dated December 15, 1993 to

Recorded Decewber 15, 1993 11:40 A.M. Irene Hope Gazza

This conveyance effectuated a re-arrangement and re-design of 9.77979
acres of 7 single and separate blocks of lots into 4 single and separate
blocks of lots in accordance with a PRD concept re-development map prepared
by the Southampton Town Planning Dept.

LAST DEED OF RECORD
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All Adjoining Premises to the North
Young Street

All Adijoining Premises to the East
Riverhead Avenue

All Adjoining Premises to the South
Thomas Street

All Adjoining Premises to the West: SCIM #0900-235-01-058 (27.8 ac.)

Charles G. Smith Dated 8~-3-1919
to Recorded 9-7-1909
J. Louis Schaefer Liber 697 page 301
J. Louis Schaefer Dated 2-10-1910
to Recorded 11-21-1927
Temuco Co. Liber 1303 page 558
Temuco Co. Dated 11-26-1927
to Recorded 12-2-1927
Joseph P. Grace Liber 1319 page 38
Elise B. CGrace (Executor of Joseph P. Dated 5-14-1991
Grace, Dec., Nassau Recorded 10-3-1991

Cty. Probate #030111943) Liber 11346 page 218
to
Elise B. Lufkin & Sue Rich Blagden et.al.

LAST DEED OF RECORD






VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York
ss. : Title No.
County of suffolk

Joseph Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and says:

That I reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age
of 21 years.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to
the Bar in the State of New York.

That I examined Title to all parcels of land which are contiguous to

-the subject premises in addition to a complete examination of said premises

as described and set forth in the annexed schedules and labelled as follows;
to wit:

"All adjoining premises to the North”
"All adjoining premises to the East"
"All adjoining premises to the South”
“All adjoining premises to the West"

That said examination, made to include 12-15-1993 discloses that the
subject premises has been in single and separate ownership since 10/20/55
as appears from the chains of title annexed hereto, and that the effective
date of the applicable zoning ordinance is _10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit is made to assist the Southampton Town Building
Department, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, Central Pine Barrens
Commission and or the Suffolk County Health Department to reach any deter-
mination which requires as a basis therefore the information set forth
herein, and knowing full well that said Boards and or Departments will rely
upon the truth thereof. The liability of the undersigned is limited to the
fee paid for this search.

Josep erick Gazza
Attornex\a\ Law
Certified on __ June 1996
Sworn to before me this day
of June 1996

At (_"xJzi.}

Notary Publﬁc

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01575046737
Qualified in Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/717
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VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York

85, ¢ Title No.
County of suffolk

Joseph Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and says!
That I reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age
of 21 years.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to
the Bar in the State of New York.

That I examined Title to all parcels of land which are contiguous to

. the subject premises in addition to a complete examination of said premises

as described and set forth in the annexed schedules and labelled as follows!
to wit:

"All adjoining premises to the North"
"All adjoining premises to the East"
"All adjoining premises to the South"
"All adjoining premises to the West"

That said examination, made to include _12-15-1993 discloses that the
subject premises has been in single and separate ownership since 10/20/55 |,
as appears from the chains of title annexed hereto, and that the effective
date of the applicable zoning ordinance is _10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit is made to assist the Southampton Town Building
Department, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, Centtal Pine Batrens
Comission and or the Suffolk County Health Department to reach any deter-
mination which tequires as a basis therefore the information set forth
herein, and knowing full well that said Boards and or Departments will rely
upon the truth thereof., The liability of the undetsigned is limited to the

fee paid for this search.

Josepl erick Gazza
Attotnex\a\ Law

Certified on __ June 1996
Sworn to before me this day
of June 1996

Lot, £\ ey

Notary Publﬁ.c

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 015T5046737
Qualified in Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/7 7
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SUBJECT PREMISES:

All that certain plot, piece of land, situate lying and being in the
Town of Southampton, County of Suffolk and State of New York, known and
designated as:

Lots 1-10 Incl. Block Four

All as shown on the Map of Southampton Terrace and filed in the Office
of the Clerk of the County of Suffolk on August 26, 1916 as Map No. 732 and
also filed July 31, 1916 as Map 568.

CHAIN OF TITLE

1. Deed Harry Koslow
Liber 4006 page 120 to
Dated October 20, 1955 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Recorded October 31, 1955 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,

Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig

2. Deed
Liber 7535 page 559 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Dated QOctober 31, 1973 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Recorded November 12, 1973 Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
to
Norman A. Howard
3. Deed
Liber 10824 page 262 Norman A. Howard
Dated March 10, 1989 to
Recorded March 27, 1989 Joseph Frederick Gazza

Certificate of Abandonment #3499 filed on 12-15-1993 11:40 A.M. in the
Office of Edward P. Romaine - Clerk of Suffolk County, having been
accomplished eliminated the following streets:

Riverhead Avenue lying North of Green Street and South of East Moriches-
Riverhead Road (CR.31); Young Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Thomas
Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Green Street lying West of Riverhead
Avenue.,

4. Deed
Liber 11656 page 238 Joseph Frederick Gazza
Dated December 15, 1993 to

Recorded December 15, 1993 11:40 A.M. Irene Hope Gazza

This conveyance effectuated a re-arrangement and re-design of 9.77979
acres of 7 single and separate blocks of lots into 4 single and separate
blocks of lots in accordance with a PRD concept re-development map prepared
by the Scuthampton Town Planning Dept.

LAST DEED OF RECORD v






All Adjoining Premises to the North
Green Street

All Adjoining Premises to the East
Riverhead Avenue

All Adjoining Premises to the South
Water Street

All Adijoining Premises to the West: SCM #0900-235~01-058 (27.8 ac.)

Charles G. Smith Dated 8-3-1919
to Recorded 9-7-1909
J. Louis Schaefer Liber 697 page 301
J. Louis Schaefer Dated 2-10~-1910
to Recorded 11-21-1927
Temuco Co. Liber 1303 page 558
Temuco Co. Dated 11-26-1927
to Recorded 12-2-1927
Joseph P. Grace Liber 1319 page 38
Elise B. Grace (Executor of Joseph P. Dated 5-14-1991
Grace, Dec., Nassau Recorded 10-3-1991

Cty. Probate $#030111943) Liber 11346 page 218
to
Elise B. Lufkin & Sue Rich Blagden et.al.

LAST DEED OF RECORD
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VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York

58. ¢ Title No.
County of SBuffolk

Jogeph Frederick Gazza being duly swotn, deposes and mays!

That 1 reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age
of 21 yeatrs.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to
the Bar in the State of New York.

That 1 examined Title to all parcels of land which are contiguous to

- the subject premises in addition to a4 cowplete examihation of sald premises

as di_-scribed and set forth in the annexed scheduled and labelled as follows!
to wit:

"All adjoining premises to the Noxth'
"All adjoining premises to the East”
"All adjoining premises to the South”
"All adjoining premises to the West"

That said examlnation, made to include _12-15-1993 discloses that the
subject premises has been in single and sepatate ownership dince 10/20/55 ,
as appears from the chains of title annexed heteto, and that the effective
date of the applicable zoning ordinance is _10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit 1s made to assist the Bouthampton Town Building
Department, Plannihg Boatd, Zoning Board of Appeals, Central Plhe Batrens
Cownlssion and or the BuEfolk County Health Department to keach any deter-
mination which tequikes as a basis therefote the information set forth
herein, and knowing full well that said Boards and ot Depattments will kely
upon the truth thereof. The liability of the undersigned is limited to the

fee paid for this search.

Josgep erick Gdzza
Attothej\al Law

Certified on _ June 1996
Sworn to before we this day
of June 1996 . - T

Lt £ \Jz...,}

Notary Publﬁ.c

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01575046737
Qualified In Nassau Cty.
Commission Explres 7/17/1 7






SUBJECT PREMISES:

All that certain plot, piece of land, situate lying and being in the
Town of Southampton, County of Suffolk and State of New York, known and
designated as:

Lots 1-10 Incl. Block Four

All as shown on the Map of Southampton Terrace and filed in the Office
of the Clerk of the County of Suffolk on August 26, 1916 as Map No. 732 and
also filed July 31, 1916 as Map 568.

GHAIN OF TITLE

1. Deed Harry Koslow
Liber 4006 page 120 to
Dated October 20, 1955 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Recorded October 31, 1955 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,

Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig

2. Deed
Liber 7535 page 559 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Dated October 31, 1973 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Recorded November 12, 1973 Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
to
Norman A. Howard
3. Deed
Liber 10824 page 262 Norman A. Howard
Dated March 10, 1989 to
Recorded March 27, 1989 Joseph Frederick Gazza

Certificate of Abandonment #3499 filed on 12-15-1993 11:40 A.M. in the
Office of Edward P. Ramaine - Clerk of Suffolk County, having been
accamplished eliminated the following streets:

Riverhead Avenue lying North of Green Street and South of East Moriches-
Riverhead Road (CR.31); Young Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Thomas
Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Green Street lying West of Riverhead
Avenue.

4. Deed
Liber 11656 page 238 Joseph Frederick Gazza
Dated Decewnber 15, 1993 to

Recorded December 15, 1993 11:40 A.M. Irene Hope Gazza

This conveyance effectuated a re-arrangement and re-design of 9.77979
acres of 7 single and separate blocks of lots into 4 single and separate
blocks of lots in accordance with a PRD concept re-development map prepared
by the Southampton Town Planning Dept.

LAST DEED OF RECORD »
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All Adjoining Premises to_the North
0ld Moriches-Riverhead Road

All Adjoining Premises to the East
Wildwood Avenue

All Adjoining Premises to the South
Young Street

All Adjoining Premises to the West: SCIM #09500~235-01-058 (27.8 ac.)

Charles G. Smith Dated 8-3-1919
to Recorded 9-7-1909
J. Louis Schaefer Liber 697 page 301
J. Louis Schaefer Dated 2-10-1910
to Recorded 11-21-1927
Temico Co. Liber 1303 page 558
Temuco Co. Dated 11-26-1927
to Recorded 12-2-1927
Joseph P. Grace Liber 1319 ©page 38
Elise B. Grace (Executor of Joseph P. Dated 5-14-1991
Grace, Dec., Nassau Recorded 10-3-1991

Cty. Probate #030111943) Liber 11346 page 218
to
Elise B. Lufkin & Sue Rich Blagden et.al.

LAST DEED OF RECORD
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Slale of liew Yotk

(31 Title lo.
Counly of sulfolk

Joarph Frederick Gazza belny duly sworn, deposes and says:
'hal 1 reside al 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, Mew York, and ain over the age
of 2L yeaus.

that I am an Atloruey at Law, licensed to practice and aduilied to
Lhe Bar in the State of Hew Yurk.

That 1 examlned Title Lo all parcels of land which ate coullyuous Lo

-l subjecl premlses in addition to a cawplete examliatlon of siuld premiges

az degerlbed wrl sel forth in the annexed schiedules and labelled as Follows!
to wile

"Atl adjoining premises to the Horth"
“All adjolning preanlses to the EFast"
"nll adjoltity premises to Lhe Soulh"
"Aall adjoining prewmises to the Heat"

That sajd examlbation, wade to include _12-15-1993 disvlozed that thn
subject ptemisea has beent in single and separate otmershlp ¢ince 10/20/55 ,
as appeats [ron the clialng of title annexed hereto, and that the sEfeclive
date of the appllcable zoning otdinmice iu 1071471957 .

That Lhis alfidavit is made to assist the Soubthanpton Town Bullding
Depactient, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Mppeals, Cential Plhe Barrens
Cannission and or Ue Sulfulk County Healll: Deparlment Lo teach any detei-
minalion wblch requites ag a basls thevefoke the iufotmallon sel fotth
hevein, and knewing full well that sald Bodtds and ot Depatlments wiil tely
upon the Lrulth theteof. The 1iabillity of the tmdersigied {8 thnlled to e
[ee pald [for tids geacch.

/‘ /

JogephtMrelferick Gazza

Attotnep\al Luaw
Corlified on __June 1996
Sworn to befote we thles _ __day
of Juila 1996 -

’.f;iw A (c ’ Q Z;'.,.,;’,

Holary Publ[lc

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01575048737
Qualilied In Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/1 7






SUBJECT PREMISES:

All that certain plot, piece of land, situate lying and being in the
Town of Southampton, County of Suffolk and State of New York, known and
designated as:

Lots 1-36 Incl. Block 18

All as shown on the Map of Southampton Terrace and filed in the Office
of the Clerk of the County of Suffolk on August 26, 1916 as Map No. 732 and
also filed July 31, 1916 as Map 568.

CHRIN OF TITLE

1. Deed Harry Koslow
Liber 4006 page 120 to
Dated Qctober 20, 1955 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Recorded October 31, 1955 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,

Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig

2. Deed
Liber 7535 page 559 Henry Krochmal, Bertha Bunderoff,
Dated October 31, 1973 Hortense Field, Joan Warshaw,
Recorded November 12, 1973 Siegfried Billig, Muriel Kamp and
Fannie Billig
to
Norman B, Howard
3. Deed
Liber 10824 page 262 Norman A. Howard
Dated March 10, 1989 to
Recorded March 27, 1989 Joseph Frederick Gazza

Certificate of Abandonment #3499 filed on 12-15-1993 11:40 A.M. in the
Office of Edward P. Ramaine - Clerk of Suffolk County, having been
accamplished eliminated the following streets:

Riverhead Avenue lying North of Green Street and South of East Moriches-
Riverhead Road (CR.31); Young Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Thomas
Street lying West of Wildwood Avenue; Green Street lying West of Riverhead
Avenue,

4. Deed
Liber 11656 page 238 Joseph Frederick Gazza
Dated Decewber 15, 1993 to

Recorded December 15, 1993 11:40 A.M. Irene Hope Gazza

This conveyance effectuated a re-arrangement and re-design of 9.77979
acres of 7 single and separate blocks of lots into 4 single and separate
blocks of lots in accordance with a PRD concept re-development map prepared
by the Southampton Town Planning Dept.

LAST DEED OF RECORD






O

State of New York

58, ! Title No.
County of Suffolk

Jogerh Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and Bayd!

That | reslde at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, snd am over the age
of 21 yeats.

That 1 am an Atlorney at Law, licensed to practice and adinitted Lo
the Bar in the State of Hew Yorl,

That 1 examined Title to all parcels of land which ate contiguous to

-lhe subject premlses in addition to a corplete examination of sald premises

ag dJdescribed and set Lorth in the anncred schedules and labelied ag folluus!
to wil:

"All adjeining premlises Lo the Horth'
"n1 adjoining prewnlses Lo the East"
"Ml adjolning premlises to the South”
"Al} adjolning premises Lo the Hest"

That sald exanination, nade to include _12-15-1993 discloses that the
subject premloes has been in single and separate ownershlp slince 10/20/55
as appeats Eran Lhe chaing of tille annexed hieteto, and that the effective
dale of the applicable ronlng ordinance is _19/14/1957 .

That this aflldavit is made to assist Lhe Southampton Towm Buliding
Vepartment, Plannitiy Board, Zoning Boatd of Mppeals, Central Pliie Bairrens
Comlssion and or the SuEfolk County llealth Department to teach any deleg-
mination which tequires as a basis therefote the informatlon set Forth
herein, and hnowing Lull well that sald Bodrds and ok Depatiments will tely
upon the truth thereof. The 1iability of the tndersigned is 1imited to the

fee paid For this mearch.
m& [-_ ferlch Gazza

Attornep\al Law

Certified on _June 1996
Suotnt Lo before ma Lhls day
of June 1996

Lot £\ ey

lotary Publfic

?
BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY '
No. 01515046737
Qualified In Nassau Cty.
Commission Explres 7/17/17
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JOSEPH FREDERICK GAZZA

ATTORNEY AT LAW
P.Q. Box 969 5 Ocpen Lare
Quocue, New York 11959
(516)653-5766 (DAY AND EVENNG)

June 17, 1926

Pine Barrens Credit Clearinghouse
P.0. Box 587

3525 Sunrise Hwy. 2nd Floor
Great River,New Y 'k  11739-0587

Re: Appeal of Credit Allocation
Dear Commission Mewhers,

At the conclusion of our meeting of 4/23/96 wherein I orally presented
' argument supportive of my letter of appeal regarding credit allocation to 12
out of 20 parcels I own submitted to your Commission for PLC determination,
it became apparent to the undersigned that:

Your Covmission does not have set policies in place for determining
PRCs on the various types and sized parcels situate within the "Core area".

The factrrs I outlined to your Commission in support of higher PBCs for
my parcels are common to other property owners of gimilar parcels. 1
recognize that your Commlssion must develop a uniform plan for PBC allocations
and the decision you render on my appeal will be precedent for future
appeals of others. Based upon these reasons I respectfully requast that a
final determination be adjourned until 6/18/96 at such time that your
Commission should be fully understanding of my arguments and prepared to
apply the same PBC allocation formula established with my parcels to the
parcels of others vho follow me.

In support o 1y contention that "Single &Separate lots that are
zoning size or less s'ould each possess one PBC, if approvable by the
Suffolk Co. Dept. of liealth Services for a single family dwelling",I
submit the following: Parcel 0900-215.002-01-028 should be allocated I.

PBEC not .24 PBC as detrrmined originally by your Commission on 3/11/96.
Reasoning: Parcel has an area content of 58000 sq. ft. and measures 200' x
200" as shown on current tax map, copy attached EXHIBIT A.

Parcel is zoned CR-200 calling for newly created residential plots to
have an area content of 200,000 sq. ft. However, parcel is a non-conforming
lot separately owned and not adjoining any lot or land in the same ownership
at the effective date of zoning(see Southamplton code 330-115-D,copy
attached EXHIBIT B) as proven by Abstract of Title certified by an attorney,
copy attached EXHIBIT C. As such,variances may be obtained to utilize
parcel for improvement with a single family dwelling.

Parcel complies with dimensional requirements necessary for approval
by the SCDHS in that a dwelling may be placed on parcel with associated well
and septic system in conformance with current department standards,see
sketch attached EXHIBIT D. The owner of parcel owns no other parcels on the
subject filed map and has no common plan of development for any other parcels
in the area. All other parcels of land within 200 feet of subject parcel
are vacant. The soil condition and ground water quality in the area of
subject parcel are kmown to be acceptable to the SCDHS.

it is respectfully submitted that subject parcel could be buildable

and therefore should be allocated 1 PBC.



Parcels 0900-212-01-017.8,017.9,017.10,017.11 together which include 678,140 sq. ft. of

Pine Barrens Core land area content that was removed from 33 separate tax lot parcels as
per Town of Southampton Planning Board Approvals,(17 of the 37 parcels were of
sufficient size(10,000 s.f.) or larger to accomodate a conventional septic system with a
private well located on the parcel in accordance with current standard established by the
SCDHS),should have been granted 24 PBCs not 2.21 plus an undetermined number based
on the prior TDRs. The original seven old filed map lots were each single and separate
parcels prior to street abandonments, combining and re-configuration as designated by the
Southampton Town Planning Department as per 7 single and separate abstracts attached
hereto.

As previously set forth in a hardship application to the PB commission on
10/18/95, 1 have invested $151,000.00 ofmoney in this tract with its TDRs going back to
3/10/1989. Iam just trying to recoup my investment at this time...forget about any
profit...forget about 7 years of taxes...forget about 7 years of lost interest on my
investment...I just want my $151,000.00 back. This tract with TDR totals 1,103,712 sq.
ft. of land that's 25.34 acres. @6000/ac = $151,000,the amount I'm trying to recoup. The
County and State using the 1989 Bond Act funds acquired lands in my area over the past
four years at price of $14,617.00 per acre average, see schedule attached. The
determination of how many PBC your Commission issues to this project times the price
your Commission is going to pay me per PBC should equal $151,000.00. Alternatively I
return to the P.B. Policy Commission to submit a Second Application on this project.

Pending your Commission's determination of the PBCs allocated to the parcels as
set forth in this letter I respectfully request that you delay determination of my remaining 8
parcels still in dispute as set forth in my letter of Appeal D.4/23/1996.

Very OUs,
JOSEPH CK GAZZA

cc: file
encl.

®
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VARIANCE SEARCH

State of New York
ss. : Title No.
County of Suffolk

Jogseph Frederick Gazza being duly sworn, deposes and says:
That I reside at 5 Ogden Lane, Quogue, New York, and am over the age
of 21 years.

That I am an Attorney at Law, licensed to practice and admitted to
the Bar in the State of New York.

That I examined Title to all parcels of land which are contiguous to
the subject premises in addition to a complete examination of said premises
as described and set forth in the annexed schedules and labelled as follows;
to wit:

"All adjoining premises to the North"
“All adjoining premises to the East"
"All adjoining premises to the Scuth"
"All adjoining premises to the West"

That said examination, made to include _6/10/1996 discloses that the
subject premises has been in single and separate ownership since _8/4/1938 ,
as appears from the chains of title annexed hereto, and that the effective
date of the applicable zoning ordinance is _10/14/1957 .

That this affidavit is made to assist the Scuthampton Town Building
Department, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals, Central Pine Barrens
Commission and or the Suffolk County Health Department to reach any deter-
mination which requires as a basis therefore the information set forth
herein, and knowing full well that said Boards and or Departments will rely
upon the truth thereof. The liability of the undersigned is limited to the
fee paid for this search.

Joseph \lfederick Gazza
Attorneyf at Law

Certified on _ June 10th, 1996
Sworn to before me this __10th day

of June 1996
4 ’ o
m - *M-‘/
Notary Pubfic d

BEVERLY E. STRONG
NOTARY PUBLIC, ST. OF NY
No. 01ST5046737
Qualified in Nassau Cty.
Commission Expires 7/17/9 7
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Subject Premises: ScmM #0900-215.002-01-028

Suffolk County Treasurer having acquired title as per tax sale of 11/17/1919
and 11/29/1920 Liber 1058 Page 41 Dated 11/25/1922 Recorded 11/25/1922

Suffolk County Treasurer Dated 5/23/1961

to Recorded 5/25/1961
Jack Meder Liber 4991 Page 67
Jack Meder Dated 9/27/1970

to Recorded 10/7/1970
Theresa Meder Liber 6819 Page 73
Theresa Meder Dated 8/15/1991

to Recorded 12/26/1991
Mary Meder & Dan Meder Trust Liber 11392 Page 141

Mary Meder & Dan Meder as Trustees
persuant to Trust Agreement of

Theresa Meder Dated 12/12/1995
to Recorded 12/28/1995
Joseph Frederick Gazza Liber 11755 ©Page 869

LAST DEED OF RECORD

All Ad-joining Premises to the North
Hawthorne Street (60 ft.)

All Adjoining Premises to the East
Kenwood Avenue (40 ft.)

All Adjoining Premises to the South
Linden Street (60 ft.)

All Ad-joining Premises to the West: SCTM $0900-194-01-014

Suffolk County Treasurer Dated 8/4/1938

to Recorded 9/11/1964
James W, Lynch Liber 5612 ©Page 245
James W. Lynch Dated 1/12/1982

to Recorded 3/24/1982
USA Dept. of Transportation Liber 9159 Page 165

LAST DEED OF RECORD
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